
CENWW-OD-WL Date: 13 November 2014 
 

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD 
 

SUBJECT: 14 LMN 06 Fish Loss at Lower North Fish Ladder Walkway 
 

Narrative: 
 

On Thursday, November 13 an adult unclipped Steelhead was found under the walkway deck of the 
lower north ladder. A section of netting was installed in the most probable place that the fish likely 
jumped through. This should prevent reoccurrence. 

 
 

A.  Species:  Unclipped steelhead adult. 
B.  Origin:  Unknown. 
C.  Length: 23” 
D.  Marks and Tags:   None. 
E.  Marks and Injuries Found on the Carcasses:   None. 
F.   Cause of Death: Jumped out of the ladder onto the concrete where it expired. 
G.  Future and Preventative Measures:   Reinstalled a section of netting to prevent fish 

from jumping through. 
 

Photos Taken:  None. 
 

 
 

William Spurgeon 
Supervisory Fisheries Biologist 
Lower Monumental Juvenile Fish Facility 


